August 28, 1944,

Mr. Clifford D. Dean,
Superintendont of Schools
Lawrence, Kansas, -

Dear Clif:

Thank you so much for your extreme kindness Iin helping
me out when I was leaving town under pressure of duties of
soveral sorts. It was nice of you to do this, and I trust that
I may reciprocate youwr kindness at any time in the future. It
was grand of you. - '

Very sincerely yowrs,

Director of Physical Iducation,
Varsity Basketball Coach.




